
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

5.30pm-7.30pm Wednesday 26th May 2004

Minutes

Present: Rose Ardron (Chair), Andy Buck, Dorrett Buckley Greaves, Stephen Cooke, Seaton Gosling, Ahmed Gurnah, Tony Hall, Muhammad Iqbal (Vice Chair), Adam Jones, Carol Jones, Natasha McFarlane, Kelvin Pine, Linda Regan, Joanne Roney, Aisha Special K, John Vincent, Mohammed Younis. 

In Attendance: Peter Bevington, John Clark, Harold Mututa, Jane Anthony

Observer: Robert Smith, Burngreave Sports Network

Action by: CE Chief Executive,  PD Programmes Director, TM Theme Manager

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies

No apologies were received.
	

	2.
	Code of Conduct
	Peter Bevington presented the BNDfC revised Code of Conduct.  The revised Code of Conduct reflects discussion and decisions of Board members who attended the two Governance training sessions held recently. Peter Bevington congratulated members as the Code of Conduct presented here is a substantial improvement on the NRU model.

The Board:

· Approved unanimously the revised Code of Conduct

· Instruct those members who were unable to attend the Governance Workshop/Training events to participate in a final session to be organised by the Chief Executive.

· Note and support proposals for a future Staff, Staff/Board event.


	CE



	3.
	Terms of Reference
	Communications Sub-Group

The Chief Executive presented the Terms of Reference for the Communications Sub Group.

Members approved the Terms of Reference for the Communications Sub Group subject to the following amendments.

· The quorum should read at least two Partnership Board members.

· Reference to the BNDfC Code of Conduct should be incorporated into this and all other BNDfC Terms of Reference.

· The purpose of the Communications sub group should be explicit in that it is set up to positively promote Burngreave and the work of BNDfC.

Advancing Together Transformational Project Steering Group

The Chief Executive presented the Terms of Reference for the Advancing Together Transformational Projects Steering Group.

Board members approved the Terms of Reference for the Advancing Together Transformational Projects Steering Group subject to reference to the BNDfC Code of Conduct being incorporated.


	TM

TM

TM

TM

	4.
	Project Approval


	Burngreave Sports Network

The Chief Executive presented the Burngreave Sports Development Phase II Project.

The Chief Executive responded to comments from members as follows:

· The project will be required to set up an asset register to ensure that all equipment bought is accounted for and retained for the use of the Burngreave community.

· The programme is awaiting clarity about the Petre Street development and therefore it has not been included into the Burngreave Sports Network Phase II Project.

· The project should provide sessions that can be accessed in the evenings and weekends and a condition to this effect will be drawn up.

· The project will be asked to link with other people and organisations in the area to encourage creativity in devising sessions.

· The project will set out how it will ensure effective links with the Burngreave Sports Network.

· When Verdon Street Recreation Centre is developed and more formal sessions are offered the possibility of charging will be considered. 

· The project variation raised by the BNDfC office does not assume the Phase II project will be approved, it is merely to ensure there is no gap in funding until the Board makes its decision as there are significant costs incurred if projects have to stop and start up again.

· The project provides training for local people and sessions have to be up and running so that trainees are able to gain awards, when the project ends there will be a bank of qualified local people in this field of work.

The Chief Executive accepted the process for dealing with Board members comments had not  been followed as no response had been given to Muhammad Iqbal regarding his comments relating to this project, therefore the Chief Executive agreed to meet with Muhammad Iqbal to discuss his concerns, the result of the discussions will be communicated to Board members.  The Chair requested that a comments/response sheet should be attached to all projects that come for Board approval. 

Rob Smith (Chair, Burngreave Sports Network) added that if the project received the Board’s approval it would provide a steer and help to bring the community more involved, however, the project needed the help of Sheffield City Council to deliver it.
Board members unanimously approved the Burngreave Sports Development Project in the sum of £347,610. 
	TM
TM

TM
TM
TM

CE

CE



	5.
	Outturn Report
	The Programmes Director presented the BNDfC Year 3 Outturn Report.

Members thanked the Programmes Director for the clear and well written report he has produced.

The Chief Executive replied to comments from members as follow:

· Supporting groups in the area should always be regarded as a priority for BNDfC, however, the BCAT Capacity Building project is on hand to provide support to organisations in the area in terms of project management, planning, and gaining and utilising resources.

· The Neighbourhood Renewal Unit and Paul Lawless Sheffield Hallam University have indicated that when the programme undertakes this year’s performance management it will show significant positive progress.

Members noted that the success the programme was now achieving should be promoted and suggested the PR company should be asked to communicate this to the press, also the Chair should formally relay the information contained in the report to the Local Strategic Partnership in Sheffield.

The Partnership Board noted the progress information provided.

The Chair thanked the Chief Executive, Programmes Director and the staff for their work to produce this positive outturn report.

The Chair added that in the future it would be useful to see the achievements and outputs disagregated in terms of gender, race etc.


	Chair
CE



	6.
	Year 4 and Beyond
	The Chief Executive’s report Year 4 and Beyond was e-mailed to members prior to the meeting.

The Chief Executive responded to members comments as follows:

· The Year 4 Delivery Plan will be distributed at the Frontline Staff event and to all vol/com organisations on the BNDfC database.  Also Statutory Organisations and Theme Managers will be asked to provide names of people who should also be on the distribution list for the Year 4 Plan.

· The outcomes identified in the Year 4 Plan have been revised so they are now measurable.  Information will be obtained from statutory agencies and this will be used as part of the organisations performance management to undertake a mapping back exercise this will identify the progress made against the milestones.

· The annual delivery plans are reworked to reflect and address current needs this remains based on the original strategy as set out in the 10 year Delivery Plan.
The Board noted and endorsed the approach identified in the report.


	

	7.
	Advancing Together Transformational Projects Update
	The Chief Executive presented his report updating members regarding the progress of the transformational projects.  The Chief Executive advised that the design brief for Sorby House and Vestry Hall were in the process of being drawn up and he would ensure members had sight of the brief prior to it going out to consultation.

Joanne Roney informed members that she has requested the SCC Project Team concerned with the transformational projects to erect signage on the buildings to inform the community that work is progressing, members agreed that this would be reassuring to the community.

Aisha Special K has requested the Housing & Environment Theme Group Manager to arrange a visit for members to Sorby House.

The Board received the report and welcomed the progress made.


	CE
TM

	8.
	RIF Approval Sub Group
	The RIF Approval Sub Group (RASG) minutes are for members information.

RASG 25th March 2004.

The Programmes Director responded to a query raised regarding the above minutes, section 5.3 Development of Verdon Street Recreation Centre (152ED28):

The ownership of Verdon Street Recreation Centre remains in the hands of Sheffield City Council.  In the past the centre has found it difficult to find revenue funding and continue with the venture without SCC’s financial assistance. The Programmes Director would caution against the community taking on this asset at this present time.

The Chair noted the ownership of Verdon Street Recreation could be pursued in more depth when the Board meets to discuss the programmes asset management and exit strategy.


	PD

	9.
	Business Items
	Chief Executive Approval Minutes

The Chief Executive Approval minutes are for members information.

Communication Sub Group Minutes

The Communications sub group minutes are for members information.


	

	10.
	PB Minutes, Matters Arising and Action Points
	The minutes of the meeting held on 28th April 2004 have been agreed as a true record.
	

	11.
	Chief Executive’s Report
	The Chief Executive’s report was circulated via e-mail to members prior to the meeting.  If members require additional information they should contact the Chief Executive.
	

	12.
	A.O.B.
	There was no other business brought before the meeting
	

	13.
	Date and venue of next meeting
	Next meeting is on Wednesday 30th June 2003, 5.30pm-7.30pm at Pitsmoor Methodist Church
	


Appendix 11








